Archives

# CHRONICLE

April 2, 1990

# ON CAMPUS THIS WEEK

Tuesday - Falk Art Gallery Reception, 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m., with live music by CNC students

Saturday - Captain's Classic Collegiate Track Meet, call
Dave Sobol (4-7213)

### ANNOUNCEMENTS

Admissions Committee Second notice, the Admissions Committee will meet on April 2, (Monday) at 2 p.m. in the Social Studies Conference Room.

--Submitted by Larry Sacks

Degrees Committee The April meeting will take place on Monday, April 2 at 3:30 p.m. Room A338 has been reserved for us. Please inform me if you will not be able to attend.

--Submitted by Kathryn McCubbin

CWSP

Effective April 1, 1990, all students working under the <u>College Work-Study Program (CWSP)</u> must be paid the new minimum wage of \$3.80 or higher. Supervisors of CWSP student workers are reminded that these employees are not allowed to earn more than their Work-Study award; therefore, the number of hours remaining to be worked may have to be adjusted. If any supervisor is unsure of the amount of money a student has already earned, he/she should call Nadene Meekins in the Financial Aid Office at 4-7170.

--Submitted by Sidney Dugas Director, Financial Aid

Have some information you'd like to share with the CNC community? Please submit your information in memo form to the Office of Public Relations before noon on Wednesday. Need information, call 594-7039.

C.A.R.E.S.

All Faculty and Staff: The Cancer Awareness Risk Education Service (C.A.R.E.S.) Mobile Unit will be on campus April 2 - April 6, 1990. The mobile unit will be parked by the Campus Center and will be open each day from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. The mobile unit is an innovative tool for use as part of a cancer prevention program. The unit houses computers that deliver an individualized cancer risk assessment questionnaire. Each participant receives a confidential personalized printed analysis of his/her risks for certain types of cancer. Guidelines and early detection information will be available. This is an employee benefit sponsored by the Nursing Department and the Personnel Office. Appointments are approximately 30 minutes and can be arranged by calling the Personnel Office, 4-Release time has been approved by the 7145. President to participate in this screening benefit. Please clear your appointment time through your supervisor before calling the Personnel Office.

--Submitted by Personnel

Track and Field CNC's Track and Field--the best in the country! Any faculty or staff member interested in volunteering some time on Saturday, April 7 to help with the Captain's Classic Collegiate Track meet, should contact Dave Sobol (4-7213) or Vince Brown (4-7289) in the Athletic Department. This is your only change to see your team at home.

-- Submitted by Dave Sobol

Handicap Awareness Week CNC has established the week of April 2-6 as Handicap Awareness Week. Several activities are scheduled during this week to heighten the college community's awareness and sensitivity to the needs of people with learning disabilities and physical handicaps. The schedule of events are included in this week's <a href="#">CHRONICLE</a>. Please review the schedule of activities and participate in as many activities as possible.

Topics will be:

"Learning Disabilities and Reasonable Accommodations for Handicapped Students" by Dr. Ruth Mullikin, W&M

"The Disabled Student in Your Classroom" by Mr. Robert Hixon, CNC's Director of Personnel

"Personal Experiences and Observations in Higher Education" by Mr. Jerry Flowers, Ph.D. Candidate, ODU (Wed. only)

Instructional Evaluation

Consistent with the recommendation of the Faculty Senate, Instruction Evaluation Surveys (IES) will be administered this semester during the 11th and 12th week of classes. Accordingly, instructors are alerted to look for the IES materials (memorandum and labelled envelopes with proctors' instructions) to be distributed on the afternoon of Friday, March 30. Evaluations should be conducted during the weeks beginning on April 2 and April 9. Exceptions to this schedule should be discussed with the appropriate dean well in advance.

When you receive the memorandum and envelopes please verify that you have all the envelopes you expected to receive. With relatively few exceptions, every class that is being taught is scheduled to be evaluated. Any questions that you have relative to your classes to be evaluated should be brought to the attention of the Assistant to the VPAA. In his absence, all questions of logistics, receipt of materials, etc., can be referred to Mr. Tom Madigan, Computer Center.

--Submitted by Dennis R. Ridley
Assistant to the VPAA

# FACULTY, STAFF, STUDENT NEWS

Faculty News Lora Friedman made a presentation "Logo Across the Curriculum" at the annual conference of the Virginia Educational Computing Conference in Charlottesville, March 16-17. The theme of the conference was "The Multi Media Classroom."

Dr. Archie W. Earl, Sr. presented a paper at the Seventh International Conference on Technology and Education in Brussels, Belgium on March 22, 1990. The paper was entitled, "Development, Implementation, and Evaluation of a Computerized Test Bank."

(Note: A copy of the conference program and proceedings will be on reserve in the library from April 2 thru April 6 for any faculty member that might be interested in more detailed information on the conference.)

of the Virginia Peninsula



Christopher Newport College Newport News, Virginia 23606-2998 Telephone (804) 599-9411 FAX (804) 594-7713

# Seminar on The Japan-Virginia Relationship

By

The Hon. Keitaro Sato, Deputy Consul General of Japan

I am pleased to announce that Christopher Newport College and The Japan America Society of the Virginia Peninsula, of which I am the president, are jointly sponsoring a guest lecturer, the Hon. Keitaro Sato, Deputy Consul General of Japan. Consul Sato is currently serving at the Japanese Consulate General in Atlanta.

We cordially invite you to this special event at Christopher Newport College.

Sincerely,

Anthony R. Santoro

President

Christopher Newport College

Japan America Society of the Virginia Peninsula

Speaker: The Hon. Keitaro Sato

Seminar Topic: The Japan-Virginia Relationship

Date: April 11, 1990

Time: Seminar: 12:00 Noon to 1:00 p.m.

Place: The Anderson Auditorium,

Christopher Newport College (Administration Building)

## APRIL

- 4-24 Prints from the Gemini G.E.L. Workshop on display, Falk Art Gallery, Mon Fri, noon 2:00 p.m.
- Peninsula Business Breakfast, 7:30 a.m., A105, free "Regionalism: The Pros and Cons of Regional Government," Dr. William C. Winter, CNC's Joseph Center for Public Policy
- Simple Lenten Lunch Talk on world hunger by Dr. Russell DeYoung; sponsored by CNC Hunger Task Force. Noon, Banquet Room of Christopher's. Seating is limited, lunch is free.
- Seminar on The Japan-Virginia Relationship by The Hon. Keitaro Sato, Deputy Consul General of Japan. Sponsored by CNC and The Japan America Society of the Virginia Peninsula. Noon to 1 p.m., A105, free and open to the public.
- 12 Full Board Meeting
- Good Friday Workshop Service, sponsored by United Campus Ministries; A105 at noon
- 13-14 Spring Theatre Production, "Prime of Miss Jean Bodie" 8 p.m., Gaines Theatre
- 17 Free Business Seminar, Cont. Ed, Noon 1:30 p.m. at the Ramada Inn, Rt. 17, "Effective Media Relations to Enhance Your Business," WAVY TV's Andy Fox, News Reporter (lunch \$5-6.50)
- 20 Spring Daze
- 20-21 Spring Theatre Production, "Prime of Miss Jean Brodie" 8 p.m., Gaines Theatre
- 22 Student Leadership Institute-Graduation
- Dean's Colloquia A105, Noon, CNC's Dr. Charles Wilson, "The Ante-Bellum Slave Narrative: Redefining the American Literary Canon"
- Monthly Concert Series, Alwyn Bar, pianist, 8:15 p.m., Gaines Theatre
- 28 Academic Classes End
- Ramseur Concert Series, 8:15 p.m., Gaines Theater, Maria Fausta Gallamini, Soprano, \$8.
- 29 Athletic Banquet

Before I make my pitch, let me give you an update on our CNC exchange with IUT (Institut Universitaire de Technologie) in Montpellier. To date, six French students have attended CNC, and I feel that their presence on our campus has been a huge success. They have returned home extremely pleased with their course work, impressed with the competence and understanding of our faculty, and raving about the warmth of our hospitality. Truly, our CNC community has gone out of its way to make the French students feel welcome. On the other side of the ledger, we have been able to get five CNC students to France, four for a period of one semester, and one student for an academic year. Of these five students, three are language majors, and two are majoring in business. I am convinced that these are students who might never have been able to study abroad due to the prohibitive costs of most programs. Next fall semester, we will be sending three more CNC students to Montpellier, two French majors and one ICC student.

And next fall, we have two female students from the IUT who wish to study with us. So, since it has been several months since I have begged, whined, and pleaded, I am raising the issue of housing for these girls. As in the past, the arrangement is that a CNC family agree to host a student for one semester, providing room and board in exchange for such services as French lessons, help with household or yard work, babysitting, housesitting, etc. At the end of the one semester, the French student is in a position to locate his/her own housing, unless the family wishes to extend the arrangement (some have and some haven't). The reason I make this appeal is because of the cost differential for the French and CNC students. Our students pay only about \$2,000 for room, board, and tuition, whereas the French students must pay over \$3,000 just for tuition. It's your generosity that makes our program a true exchange and that enables more of our own students to study in France.

So, there's the pitch. Anyone who is interested in exploring the possibility of hosting a French girl for next fall, should contact me at 4-7083 or at 253-5681. I will be happy to answer your questions and provide further information.

Susan St. Onge

# Handicap Awareness Week Schedule of Events

Wednesday, March 28, 1990 7:00 P.M.

Wheelchair Basketball Game in Ratcliffe Gymnasium

Tuesday, April 3, 1990 11:00 A.M - 12:30 P.M. Faculty/Staff Workshop - CC 150 - Addresses from Dr. Ruth Mullikin, The College of William & Mary, Mr. Robert Hixon, CNC, on the topic of learning disabilities and reasonable accomodations for handicapped students

Wednesday, April 4, 1990 11:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M. Campus Center Displays and Demonstrations:

- Lion's Club

- York County Special Education Dept.
- Peninsula Association of Retarded Citizens
- Newport News Parks & Recreation Dept.
- CNC Media Center
- CNC Social Work Club
- CNC Nursing Dept.
- Riverside Hospital
- Wheelchair Obstacle Course outside Campus Center
- Riverside Hospital Overdrive Car
- Adaptive equipment display

11:00 A.M.

- Hand signing for the deaf demonstration by Dr. Richard Guthrie in the Campus Center Study Lounge

11:30 A.M.

- Lead dog demonstration by the Lion's Club in Campus Center Study Lounge

12:00 P.M.- 1:00 P.M.

- Student Workshop in CC 150 - Address by Dr. Ruth Mullikin, The College of William & Mary, dealing with learning disabilities and reasonable accomodations for handicapped students

3:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. - Faculty/Staff Workshop in CC 150 - Dr. Mullikin, Mr. Hixon and Mr. Jerry Flowers (same topic as workshop on 4/3/90)

5:00 P.M. - 6:45 P.M.

- Dr. Douglas Gordon, CNC English Department, will teach a class in a wheelchair

FROM: TIM MORGAN

# RE: CNC'S RELATIONSHIP TO THE NCAA

Christopher Newport College is a Division III member of the NCAA. I am the appointed Faculty Athletics Representative (FAR) who serves as the liaison between the College and the Association. As the FAR I chair the College Athletics Advisory committee and usually attend the NCAA national conventions in January of each year as the College's voting delegate. Below I have appended the NCAA Division III's philosophy of athletic participation for student-athletes. Along with that statement is included a statement about financial aid limitations consistent with the Division's philosophy. If you have any questions, please call me at 7225.

# 20-3 DIVISION III PHILOSOPHY STATEMENT

Colleges and universities in Division III place highest priority on the overall quality of the educational experience. In so doing, they seek to strengthen the integration of objectives and programs in athletics with academic and developmental objectives and to assure the integration of athletes with other students.

The following statement is not binding on member institutions but shall serve as a guide for the preparation of legislation by the division and for planning and implementation of programs by institutions and conferences. B 10-1-(b)

Division III member institutions place special importance on the impact of athletics on the participants rather than on spectators and place greater emphasis on the internal constituency (students, alumni and special friends) than on the general public and its entertainment needs. To achieve this end, the athletics program in Division III: P DIV III

- (a) Encourages participation by maximizing the number and variety of athletics opportunities in varsity, club and intramural sports; P DIV III-1
- (b) Ensures that participants receive the same treatment as other students. They have no unique privileges in admissions, academic advising, course selection, grading, living accommodations or financial aid. Similarly, athletes are not denied rights and opportunities that would be available to them as nonathletes; P DIV III-2
- (c) Is controlled, financed and staffed through the same general procedures as other departments of the college; P DIV III-3
- (d) Gives equal emphasis to men's and women's sports, and the desired quality of competition is similar in all sports. Participant interests will be one factor considered in the determination of the level of support provided by the college to each sport; P DIV III-
- (e) Supports students in their efforts to reach high levels of performance by providing them with adequate facilities, competent coaching and appropriate competitive opportunities with students from similar institutions, and P DIV III-5
- (f) Gives primary emphasis to in-season competition, but exceptional teams and individuals may be encouraged through postseason championships. P DIV III-6

The purpose of the NCAA is to assist its members to develop this approach as the basis for consistent, equitable competition and to do so in ways that minimize infringement on the freedom of individual institutions to determine their own special objectives and programs. P - DIV !!!

20.11.2 Financial Aid Limitations. A member of Division III shall not award financial aid to any student-athlete except upon a showing of financial need by the recipient (see 15.4). B 11-3-(a)

# Christopher Newport College

50 Shoe Lane Newport News, Virginia 23606–2988

# \*\*\* SUMMER 1990 REGISTRATION NEWS \*\*\*

CHANGE OF THE ANNOUNCED FINAL EXAMINATION DAYS\* IN TERM 4.

JULY 31, TUES - CLASSES END FOR TUESDAY/THURSDAY SEQUENCE

\*Aug 2, Thurs - FINAL EXAMS FOR TUESDAY/THURSDAY SEQUENCE

Aug 1, Wed - classes end for Monday/Wednesday sequence

\*Aug 3, FRI - FINAL EXAMS FOR MONDAY/WEDNESDAY SEQUENCE

OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR

MARCH 28, 1990

# 1990 CENSUS - HOW AN ACCURATE COUNT INVOLVES

# THE NATION, VIRGINIA, AND YOU!!

It's easy. It's important. It's confidential, and it's coming to your home. Sunday, April 1, 1990, is national "Census Day". The 1990 Census will be the 21st in the nation's history and the largest and most complex ever undertaken. The Census Bureau expects to count 250 million people and 106 million housing units.

The success of the Census depends on you, in fact, on everyone. In 1990, questionnaires will be delivered to more than 106 million housing units and living quarters across the country and an estimated 2.3 million housing units in Virginia. How well you cooperate, which means completing and returning your questionnaire, will determine how accurate the census will be.

Nationally, most households will receive a questionnaire by mail. Others, depending on location, will have forms delivered by census takers. In Virginia, households in all or part of the State's 43 most urban localities will receive the questionnaire by mail. Households in the remaining 93 mostly rural localities across Virginia will have forms delivered by census takers. Roughly five out of six households will receive a short form. About one out of six households will be asked to fill out a longer form. The longer form asks additional questions on ancestry, employment, education, income, type of housing, utilities, and so on.

The questionnaires are basic. The short form asks questions about race, Hispanic origin, age, marital status, whether you rent or own your residence, the number of rooms, etc.

Once the Census Bureau receives your questionnaire, a key part of the work begins. If the questionnaire is incomplete, a census employee must contact you to obtain information. Then the answers on your questionnaire are combined with those from other questionnaires to produce statistical totals for various geographical areas. It is these combined numbers, not your personal answers, that are published and put to thousands of uses.

For example, the population count for your area is used to determine how many seats Virginia will have in the U.S. House of Representatives. States use the numbers to allocate seats in their legislatures. In Virginia, both state and local legislative district boundaries will be redrawn to reflect the 1990 Census count. Billions of dollars in federal funds are returned to states, local governments, and American Indian reservations and Alaska native villages. State funds are returned to cities and counties. Amounts are based in part on population and housing data. In Virginia, it is estimated that nearly \$700 million in federal funds are distributed to the state and local governments each year based on census numbers. In addition, planners use census facts to determine where to locate such facilities as hospitals, schools, and day care and senior citizen centers. Various social programs receive funds based on census information. Businesses use the data for decisions involving expansion and jobs.

So, why not stand up and count yourself. Please take the time to answer the questions and return the form. Your support will help ensure the accurate census count vital to the future of both the nation and Virginia. Remember the slogan adopted for the state's census promotional effort: "We're counting on You Virginia" Census '90."

# CAFETERIA MENU

April 2 Monday

BBQ Ribs
Roast Chicken
Meat Loaf
Cornbread Stuffing
Giblet Gravy
Mashed Potatoes
Buttered Noodles
Lima Beans
Corn on the Cob
Rice
Stir-Fry Beef
Apple Cobbler
Rolls w/Butter

April 3 Tuesday

Turkey Tet
Roast Beef w/Gravy
Pizza Sub
Fish Creole
Rice
Au Gratin potatoes
Stewed Tomatoes
Buttered Green Beans
Peach Cobbler
Kale
Rolls w/Butter

April 3 Wednesday

Sweet & Sour Pork
Fried Chicken
Braised Beef
Noodles
Rice
Corn O' Brien
Buttered Cabbage
Macaroni & Cheese
Gravy
Rice Pudding
Rolls w/Butter

April 4 Thursday

Noodles w/Beef
Country Fried Steak
Grilled Pork Chops
Baked Ham
Candied Sweet Potatoes
Seasoned Kale w/Potatoes
Au Gratin Broccoli
Mashed Potatoes
Rice
Corn O' Brien
Gravy
Peas & Carrots
Swedish Meatballs
Pork Chop Suey
Rolls w/Butter

April 5 Friday
Seafood Platter
Beef Teriyaki
Swedish Meatballs
Tater Tots
Rice
Buttered Noodles
Lima Beans
Glazed Carrots
Parsley Potatoes
Apple Cobbler
Rolls w/Butter

Cafeteda Manager y

The Hunger Task Force at Christopher Newport College cordially invites you to a

# SIMPLE LENTEN LUNCH AND LECTURE

Wednesday, April 11, 1990, noon

Banquet Room of Christopher's

Dr. Russell DeYoung, area coordinator for Bread for the World, will address

# HUNGER, PUBLIC POLICY, AND PERESTROIKA

I umah is from

Reservations limited to room capacity.										
Please	respon	d by	calling	595-	7604	or	with	the	form	below.
Name_				D-entita morto-sando crittoria	mas alaca agrillo escolo esta esta est					
Numbe	er of I	Reser	vations	for	Lunc	h				
Phone										
Return	to Uni	ited (	Campus	Mini	stries,	CC	204			

# ALL ARE WELCOME!

# SPRING AWARD CEREMONY

MILITARY SCIENCE DEPARTMENT

APRIL 9TH

3-3:30 PM

ADMIN 105

GUEST SPEAKER: DEAN V. PURTLE - SSPS

Reception follows at the Terrace.

Carol Callaway extends an invitation to the CNC community to attend the reception on April 3.



# PRINTS FROM THE GEMINI G.E.L. WORKSHOP

April 4 - 24 Monday - Friday, noon - 2:00

RECEPTION Tuesday, April 3 5:30 - 7:30

With live music by CNC students

FALK ART GALLERY
Gosnold Hall
Christopher Newport College
Newport News, Virginia 23606
(804) 594-7552

This exhibition has been organized and funded by Traveling Exhibition and Media Services of the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts

Ken Price, Green Turtle, 1971